Debra Thompson

From:

Aardvark LLC <architectureoffaith@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 17, 2022 5:02 AM

To: Assembly Subject: errata

Dear Petersburg Assembly,

I would like to address two mistaken and/or misleading statements in my last missive:

- A) I made a statement that in its early history, Petersburg "had no judgeship, but rather a pathetic magistrate." I want to be clear that in using the word "pathetic," I was referring to the limited powers of the post, not the person executing the job.
- B) I furthermore would like to correct my statement of "if it were to pass on to Ketchikan," as it was later written. The Superior judgeship has, in fact, been transferred to Ketchikan, and already constitutes an egregious act of political and judicial malfeasance.

It would not be a misuse of time and resources available to the Petersburg Borough to pursue this topic. I remind you all that this judgeship represents a significant economic benefit to Petersburg, such that securing it for Petersburg would certainly justify hiring an attorney skilled in this sort of litigation. That judgeship was stolen, and its theft constitutes a breach of separation of Powers of State. I think that we have a strong case to repone the purloined judgeship that rightfully belongs to Petersburgians, or at the very least return to us a District judgeship, as we had prior to 1982.